From: Allen Arntsen

To: <u>Transportation Commission</u>
Cc: <u>Evers, Tag; Foster, Grant</u>

Subject: Vision Zero; Park street speed reduction **Date:** Tuesday, April 27, 2021 1:46:59 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Greetings. This email is in support of the proposal to reduce the speed limit on Park Street from 30 to 25 mph between Badger Road and Regent Street which is one of the Vision Zero improvements to be discussed as Agenda item 7 at your April 28 meeting. I live a block off Park Street near the Park/Fish Hatchery intersection and am active with the Bay Creek Neighborhood Transportation Committee. I walk (alone or with others, including my dog), drive, and bike this area on a daily basis and strongly support reducing the speed limit on Park Street. I hope that the City will apply whatever lessons have been learned from the similar speed reduction on East Washington to Park Street, particularly infrastructure modifications, driver education and speed limit enforcement strategies. Thank you for taking this important step.

Allen Arntsen 821 South Shore Drive 608-692-4293

Sent from Mail for Windows 10